














April 24, 2024

City of Palm Bay
120 Malabar Road
Palm Bay, FL 32907

ATTN: Mayor, City Council, City Manager, Deputy City Managers

Dear Mayor, City Council, and staff:

On behalf of Florida Institute of Technology (Florida Tech), please know the Palm Bay Suites & 
Residences (Palm Bay Suites) project being presented to the Palm Bay City Council promises to provide a 
unique resource to university students, faculty, staff and business partners.

The Palm Bay Suites project, to be located off Robert J. Conlan Blvd. NE, is slated to be an innovative 
mixed-use development, offering multi-family apartments AND a commercial hotel featuring a 
restaurant, pool, conference center and large capacity ballroom.  This type of project in the surrounding 
area of Florida Tech will assuredly provide a convenient Palm Bay option to help Florida Tech attract 

As a worldwide, top-performing, technological and research-intensive STEM university, Florida Tech 
welcomes close to 5,000 students to its main campus location each academic year. Florida Tech 
students, faculty and staff have a continuous need for housing near the Melbourne main campus and to 
the Florida Tech CAMID facilities in Palm Bay. 

Importantly, this type of multi-use development will also provide Florida Tech visiting friends and 
families with additional Palm Bay accommodations while visiting the Space Coast.   Additionally, this 
project has the potential to provide timely access to conference space amenities currently not available 
in the City of Palm Bay for many business and government sectors of the local economy.

Florida Tech encourages continued consideration of the unique added value the Palm Bay Suites 
development project will potentially bring to the City of Palm Bay and its stakeholders.

Thank you for your time, attention, and consideration. 

Sincerely,

Robert Salonen
Director, Government Affairs & Strategic Partnerships




